

# STAFF REPORT ACTION REQUIRED

# Nomination for officer/employee appointment to the Municipal Property Assessment Corporation Board of Directors

Date:	May 1, 2015
To:	City Council
From:	City Manager
Wards:	City-wide

## **SUMMARY**

The purpose of this report is to nominate an officer/employee for appointment to the Municipal Property Assessment Corporation (MPAC) Board of Directors.

#### RECOMMENDATIONS

The City Manager recommends that:

1. City Council nominate Roberto Rossini, Deputy City Manager & Chief Financial Officer, for appointment to the Municipal Property Assessment Corporation Board of Directors for a three year term of office.

## **Financial Impact**

This report has no financial impact.

# **DECISION HISTORY**

The Striking Committee at its May 1, 2015 meeting recommended a Council Member nominee for appointment to the Municipal Property Assessment Corporation Board of Directors:

http://app.toronto.ca/tmmis/viewAgendaItemHistory.do?item=2015.ST5.1

#### **COMMENTS**

The Minister of Finance has asked the City of Toronto to provide two nominees, one elected official and one officer or employee, for consideration. The Minister will select one of the nominees to fill one of the vacancies on the MPAC Board.

This report recommends the Deputy City Manager & Chief Financial Officer as the officer/employee nominee for the MPAC Board of Directors.

#### CONTACT

Lynda Taschereau City Manager's Office 416-392-6783 <u>ltascher@toronto.ca</u>

**SIGNATURE** 

Joseph P. Pennachetti

City Manager